
M2015001 Crossfire Bonds Gravel Pit, La Plata County, Colorado 

SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION 2021 

NO OPERATIONS OR AFFECTED LAND TO DATE (24 October 2021/10 November 2021) 

Construction on access road OFF-SITE began in Spring 2021 after surveying and site prep in Fall 2020. 

Project delayed by Various County issues and shortage of personnel and equipment through Spring and 
Fall 2021. Construction of the permanent access road (to provide access to mine and to ranching 

activities and to remain as a permanent feature) has again resumed. 

CDOT issued an access permit in Spring 2021 to allow access from CR-213 to SH-550. Coordinating with 
CDOT on design of improvements to be coordinated with CDOT rebuilding of SH-550. 

County Commissioners approved an application for a three-year extension of vested rights related to the 
Class II County land use permit on 2 November 2021, including review and additional approval of design 

and cost estimate for off-site improvements to CR-213 and permanent access road. 

Currently attempting to resolve issues over EPA-issued NPDES and CAA permits issued in 2015 and being 
renewed, related to lack of actual beginning to operate the facility and expiration of permits and general 

permits. 

If able, Crossfire plans to begin site construction and excavation and processing on-site during Winter 
and Spring 2022 to allow construction of CR-213 intersection improvements in Spring 2022. This is highly 

dependent on weather, availability of workers, and availability of equipment and funding. 


